NCAA CERTIFICATION STEERING COMMITTEE

INVITATION FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENTARY
The first draft of the NCAA self-study document is currently available for public review and commentary.  The plan may be accessed from the web by visiting the ASU website and selecting “NCAA Certification Plan” from the "Take Me To" pull-down menu.  After comments and observations are compiled, the steering committee will submit a second draft of the document for public review.  The final report will be submitted to the NCAA in mid-December.  The NCAA-selected peer review team will conduct its evaluation visit May 2-4, 2005.  The peer review team is designed to perform three primary functions:  (1) Verify that the self-study report is accurate and complete; (2) Confirm Broad-based participation in the self-study; and (3) Identify and confirm issues that may prohibit the university from establishing conformity with committee-identified operating principles.
The process for conducting the self-study has involved broad-based campus participation from faculty, staff, and students.  Each group is represented on the steering committee, as well as the underlying subcommittees.  Dr. Les Wyatt appointed and charged the steering committee in September 2003.  Subsequently, a written plan for conducting the self-study was developed by the steering committee and approved by the NCAA.  This plan created subcommittees and defined the scope of their work.  Additionally, the plan established the steering committee’s timeline for completing the work of the report and providing opportunities for the campus community to respond to the steering committee’s findings and observations.  Finally, the document establishes the timeframe for completing the self-study process.  
The NCAA staff liaison conducted an on-campus Orientation Visit in February 2004 to share the NCAA’s timeline and expectations for the self-study process.  Additionally, this individual discussed their role as staff liaison and the resources provided by the NCAA to assist universities undergoing the certification process.  This individual met with the steering committee, each subcommittee, the steering committee chair, and the university president.

According to the NCAA, the goal of the process is to “…ensure the NCAA’s [and the university’s] fundamental commitment to integrity in intercollegiate athletics.  Thus, the certification process is implemented to promote institutional self-awareness of athletics; affirm the role of athletics in the life of the university; and identify opportunities for improvement by engaging campus-wide participation in a study of the university’s athletics program and its impact on the university community.
The self-study instrument requires the university to conduct an intensive analysis of the athletics program in the areas of Governance and Commitment to Rules Compliance, Academic Integrity, and Equity and Student-Athlete Welfare.  A complete copy of the self-study instrument and other related documents can be accessed from the NCAA’s website  located at (http://www1.ncaa.org/membership/membership_svcs/athletics_certification/index.html). 
Your comments and observations are welcomed and encouraged as we strive to provide an accurate and thorough depiction of athletics and its role within the larger university community.  Please direct all comments and observations to Dr. Glen Jones (gjones@astate.edu), chair of the steering committee. 
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